BLAIR-TAYLOR SCHOOL DISTRICT

REGULAR BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, JUNE 20, 2011 – 5:00 P.M.

Regular Board of Education meeting called to order by President D. Smikrud.  Board members present: 

F. Aleckson, R. Arneson, B. Koxlien, K. Lien, and D. Smikrud.  Absent: J. Clark and T. Tenneson.  Also present: D. Dervetski, C. Biedron, D. Eide, J. Eide, Kari Lejcher, Lori Lisowski, Gwen Kidd, Darren Jahr, Ken, Linda, and TJ Nereng, Jim and Lori Peterson, Jeff Peterson, Tony Chase, and Fred Nehring.
Mission statement was read aloud.

Motion by F. Aleckson, seconded by K. Lien to amend agenda to include approval of contracts with Pepsi-Cola Bottling Company and Assistant JV/Freshmen football coach.  Motion passed.
Public comments: Ken Nereng, Linda Nereng, Jim Peterson, and TJ Nereng spoke about the girl's basketball program explaining their reasons why Ken Nereng’s coaching contract should be reconsidered for renewal.  His years of dedicated service to the program and knowledge of the game were mentioned by all.
Motion by F. Aleckson, seconded by R. Arneson to approve regular/closed minutes of the May 16th and June 13th meetings and May bills.  Bills for May include payroll checks #57491-57505, advice of deposits #12310-12553, money wires #181, #316-317, #346-347, Flex expense checks #1724-1730, and computer expense checks #49436-49571.  Motion passed by roll call vote with all members voting yes.

Motion by K. Lien, seconded by D. Smikrud to approve the May Financial Statement.  Motion passed by roll call vote with all members voting yes.

TCI representatives Ernie Tourville, Kevin Lisowski, Dan Fuller, and Torrey Kirstler reported on the facility study.  After thoroughly examining both buildings, areas needing attention were categorized into Level 1, 2, or 3.  Level 1 items should be addressed soon.  Level 1 includes operational things such as school bus loading and unloading of students, cafeteria, playground, and maintenance shop.  Major issue at 7-12 building is storage.  Boilers in K-6 building are 1979 version and operate at 79% efficiency level while today’s version operates at 94%.  Within two years all roof warranties will expire.  Different remodeling options were given estimated prices.  Board members raised the question at what point do we keep remodeling or consider replacement.  Appreciation was expressed to TCI for their great job with the feasibility study and presentations.  The public will need to be involved with any future decisions.
D. Dervetski’s Report: Safety concerns identified by EMC Insurance Company have been addressed and all old chemicals removed.  CESA #10 has completed an inventory of all chemicals.  All MSDS sheets will be recorded in a computer database program in the district office.  Electrical wires in the receiving area will be checked out.  Have been working with PMA Securities on refinancing the school’s bonds.
D. Eide’s Report: More detailed report on the Data Analysis held in June will be forthcoming.  Main focus for teachers was looking at what is best for student learning.  MAPS testing data from elementary is a great assessment tool.  Middle/high school team will attend Leadership Academy sponsored by CESA #4 in July.  Coordination of math program from elementary to middle to high school has been emphasized with signs of continuity from level to level being more apparent.
C. Biedron’s Report: End of school year was great, especially Park Day.  Looking to purchase computer software program to assist with staff evaluations.  Hand-held device would be used to gather data throughout the school year.  New state assessment requirements for students may change by 2014.
J. Eide’s Report: Brian Guza was recently elected as the new State FFA Treasurer for the upcoming year so there will be more FFA activities than usual.  A procedure for truancy of seniors is being looked at as they often feel there is no need to be in school if they have enough credits for graduation.  Dual participation in athletics continues to be a topic of interest.  Goal is to keep it as simple as possible, but a very important factor will be communication between coaches.  Two teachers, Jenni Lien and Isaac Walters, will be teaching Distance Learning classes next year.

Motion by R. Arneson, seconded by F. Aleckson to approve teaching contract for Carrie Cunningham, 5/8 time 
K-6 Cross-Categorical teacher.  Motion carried by roll call vote with all members voting yes.

Motion by K. Lien, seconded by F. Aleckson to approve the Fund Balance Resolution, as required by GASB 45.  Motion passed.  

Motion by D. Smikrud, seconded by F. Aleckson to approve the 2011-12 Sports Media Advertising proposal with the school receiving $3,000 for scholarships.  Motion carried.

Motion by R. Arneson, seconded by K. Lien to approve the school’s webpage contract with CESA #6 for the 
2011-12 school year for an annual fee of $1,675.  Motion passed by roll call vote with all members voting yes.

Motion by D. Smikrud, seconded by K. Lien to approve a three-year beverage agreement with Pepsi-Cola Bottling Company in which the school will receive $1.50 rebate per case of 12 and $3.00 rebate per case of 24.  Motion passed by roll call vote with all members voting yes.  Based on last year’s purchases the school’s rebate would be $2,100.
Motion by F. Aleckson, seconded by R. Arneson to approve coaching contract for Andy Nehring, Assistant JV/Freshmen football coach.  Motion carried by roll call vote with all members voting yes.

Motion by F. Aleckson, seconded by D. Smikrud to move to closed session at 7:00 p.m. in accordance with State Statute 19.85 (1) (c) for employee evaluations.  Motion passed.

Motion to return to open session by K. Lien, seconded by F. Aleckson.   Passed by unanimous roll call vote.
Motion by R. Arneson, seconded by K. Lien to not renew Jenny Humphreys’ contract as Food Service Director/Cook for 2011-12 school year.  Carried by unanimous roll call vote.

Motion to adjourn by K. Lien, seconded by R. Arneson.  Motion passed and meeting adjourned.






Respectfully submitted,







Fern Aleckson, Clerk

